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Dear Parents/Guardians , 
 
Coronation Day Celebrations 
It’s been another busy week at Papillon! The children enjoyed participating in the Coronation 
celebrations yesterday which included activities such as archery, boules, croquet, a picnic lunch and 
a disco! All classes entered a Coronation quiche competition and some fantastic artwork was 
produced and displayed in the main school hall. We are pleased to announce that Caterpillar class 
won the quiche competition with their ‘Quiche Camilla’ made from ham, cheese and mushroom and 
Swallowtail were the overall winners in the art competition!   Well done to all the children for their 
hard work, especially to our winners Caterpillar and Swallowtail. Please enjoy the photographs which 
are attached to this newsletter. 
 
Bank Holiday 
School will be closed next Monday 8th May for the bank holiday.   
 
Primary Kew Gardens Trip 
Caterpillar, Meadow, Peacock and Swallowtail classes are looking forward to their trip to Kew Gardens 
next Wednesday 10th. Thank you for returning your consent forms to us.  If you haven’t yet returned 
the form or need another copy of the information letter please contact the office.   
 
Physical Off-site Visits – Summer Term 1 
Caterpillar Class – Horse riding (Thursdays) 
Meadow Class – Football (Wednesdays) 
Peacock Class – Cycling (Thursdays) 
Swallowtail Class – Cycling (Thursdays) 
Monarch Class - Swimming at Dorking Leisure Centre (Tuesdays) 
Admiral Class – Swimming at Dorking Leisure Centre (Tuesdays) 
Emperor Class – Swimming at Cheam/Westcroft (Mondays) 
 
Community Visits  
Caterpillar Class went horse riding. 
Meadow Class went to Chessington Garden Centre. 
Peacock Class went cycling. 
Swallowtail Class went cycling, to Boots Reigate and the High Street, and ASDA Recycling Centre. 
 
Star of the Week  
Our “Stars” this week are:  

Caterpillar   Kuba for “leading the Coronation crown parade.”  
Meadow   Jack for “completing lots of good writing.” 
Peacock   Zachary for “doing amazing PE and rolling this week.” 
Swallowtail          Gabrielius for “taking part in all our Coronation activities.” 
 
 
 



Birthdays 
Mila celebrated her birthday this week and received a Peppa Pig lunch bag and book. 
 
Keiran (SNA in Peacock class) celebrated his birthday this week and got some Lego, some Guylian 
seashell chocolates and socks. 
 
Alex (Swallowtail teacher) celebrated his birthday this week and received a plant pot, some chocolate 
and a selection of adult beverages! 
 
Secondary Department News 
Monarch Class had a really good swimming session this week and also learnt about the Coronation.  
There was lots of involvement and Louis has been great at retaining facts about the Royal family. 
Monarch class cooked a ‘Spring Charles’ quiche using feta cheese and spring onion. A fab time was 
had by all at the Coronation celebration. 
 
Admiral class enjoyed making ‘Cheeky Chicken and Chorizo’ quiche. The class loved archery yesterday 
and the disco was a hit for everyone. 
 
Emperor class have also been learning about the Coronation too and they made a ‘Royal Steak and 
Stilton’ Coronation quiche. Yara came up with the ingredients and the children made the pastry. All 
the children made crowns, art profile pictures and finished the day enjoying the parade. 
 
Therapy  
Well done to Caterpillar for engaging really well in their Speech and Language Therapy session. They 
explored different sensory items and had great attention. Tasha Renton, Speech and Language 
Therapy Assistant  
 
Well done to Gabriel for engaging well in his emotional regulation session with SaLT and OT. He was 
able to complete all activities and showed enjoyment. Jess Mason, Speech and Language Therapist 
and Claire Messom, Occupational Therapist 
 
Diary Dates 
Below is a list of events taking place this term. Further information will be sent nearer the time.  
 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Monday 8th May All day School closed (bank holiday) 

Wednesday  10th May All day Primary whole day trip to Kew Gardens 

Monday 22nd May All day Monarch Class and Admiral Class - whole day trip 

Wednesday 24th May All day Whole school trip to Leatherhead miniature railway  

Friday  26th May 3.00pm End of Summer Term 1 

Monday 12th June 9.30am Start of Summer Term 2 

 
I hope you all enjoy the Coronation celebrations and we look forward to seeing the children on 
Tuesday. 
 

 

Katie Lonnborg 
Head Teacher 



 
 


